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Friday, I15th December 2023

Dear Parents,

“For to us a child is born, to us a son is given, and the government will be on his shoulders. And he will be called
Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father; Prince of Peace.”
Isaiah Ch 9 vs 6

During this time of advent we have been learning more about our Christian value of Peace and how we can follow
the example of Jesus and be peacemakers in our own lives through our actions and our relationships. We have
also enjoyed comparing the coming of King Charles last week and the coming of King Jesus. King Charles visited
Ealing to meet local people who are working as volunteers and looking after the environment and he thanked
them for their work. It was a real pleasure, and surprise, for our choirs - and many of our pupils on their way
home from school - to meet King Charles and lots of children commented on his kindness and interest in the
people he met! The visit of King Charles took lots of preparation, and he was so important that they didn’t tell
us he was coming until the last minute! But that is not true with the arrival of King Jesus, The prophet Isaiah told
everyone hundreds of years before that Jesus was coming so that people could get ready. Jesus didn’t come in a
big shiny car, he came as a baby, born in a manger, to live amongst us, to teach us and then to die for us.

It has been such a privilege to enjoy our Reception, Year | and Year 2 Christmas performances recently as our
pupils have shared the good news of Jesus’ birth with us all - and done so with such enthusiasm and joy!

Thank You

A huge thank you to our PTA committee and all the parent volunteers who have helped with the numerous
Christmas activities over the last few weeks. Ve are so grateful to our PTA who work tirelessly behind the
scenes to make events like the Christmas Fair, Elfridges and our Santa Dash so successful, to fundraise for our
school and provide these wonderful memories for our pupils!

Ofsted Inspection

There has been increased media interest in the conduct and process of Ofsted inspections following the tragic
death of Ruth Perry and the findings of the recent inquest into her death. We will share our Ofsted report with
parents and our own experience of our inspection when permitted to do so, following the publication of our final
inspection report.

Events in the last week of term and end of term arrangements
All CtS clubs have now finished, there will be no clubs next week except for Year 5 & 6 Coding on Tuesday.
Choirs will continue as normal.

Monday 18th December
Year 3 and Year 4 Advent Carol Service in the Church at 2pm.

Tuesday |9th December

Year 5 and Year 6 Advent Carol Service in the Church at 2pm.

Parents are warmly welcome to attend. We politely request parents to remain seated throughout the service in
line with our risk assessment.

Nursery Singalong AM and FT (4 days) 9am; PM and FT (5 days) 2.30pm

Wednesday 20th December
Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumpers!



Parents are invited to make a voluntary contribution towards our Christmas lunch via ParentPay. Children will be
allowed to wear a Christmas jumper or Christmas accessory to school on this day.

Thursday 2 1st December

Mass for all Broadway year groups at 9am. Unfortunately, we are unable to accommodate parents at this Mass
unless your child is doing a reading or prayers (5WK).

A reminder of the timings for the last day of the Autumn term on Thursday, 21st December:
1.15: Grove Site Pupils

1.30pm: Broadway Site Pupils

Nursery timings for the last day of term are as follows:

AM Nursery 8.35am - 10.25am

PM Nursery 10.40am -12.30pm

Full time pupils who usually attend school on a Friday can attend from 8.35am - 12.30pm.

The first day back to school for pupils next term is Monday, 8th January 2024.

Wishing you all the joy and peace of Christmas as we reflect on God’s love for each one of us.

Best wishes,

K TM '\«L

Mrs K Tramoni
Headteacher



